SUPERVISORS MEETING

Meeting of July 18, 2007
CALL TO ORDER

ROLL CALL
Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Trustees: Gary Hursey, Kenneth Joseph, Joseph Hubbard, Glenn Loyet, Deputy Clerk Deborah Allsup, Attorney Alex Libell, and Recorder Debbie Dawson.

Others present: Gary Fohne, Gerard Helldoerfer 
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor as presented and Joseph Hubbard seconded the motion. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

SENIOR REPORT


Glenn Loyet reported that the Seniors met June 20th to discuss the July 12th dinner. He reported that the dinner on July 12th had around 130 people and everyone enjoyed it. They also discussed the August 11th ball game and the next dinner on September 13th . The next Senior Committee meeting will be July 25th. 
YOUTH REPORT

PLANNING

AFTER PROM

TRUSTEES


Glenn Loyet stated that the Trustee’s should be getting a letter in the mail about the September 8th Trustee Division Conference held at Fairview Heights.

Kenneth Joseph stated that he had gone to City Hall about the protest over the new Strip Mall for Kyle Road and North Lincoln. He said it was very interesting and a lot of people there. He also stated that there was a very good presentation given on it. 

SUPERVISORS REPORT


Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the Financial Packets of June as presented and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the donation to the O’Fallon Homecoming as the same as last year and seconded by Gary Ahle. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. 

Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the Management of Internal Controls and seconded by Glenn Loyet. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we have received a Thank you letter from Ed Breen from the Food Pantry for the donation of $1,000.00 for June 2007.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we need to know as soon as possible if anyone is interested in going to the November Conference and if they are they need to contact the office so they can get the reservations needed.


Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we have received an invitation from the Governor for the Local Officials Day on August 11, 2007 in Springfield if anyone was interested in going. The information will be in the office.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS

                                                  Town Fund                     $38,541.87
                                                  General Assistance            9,820.19
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor as presented and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT

None
Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Gary Ahle. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M.

                                                               Respectfully submitted by:

                                                               Orval H. Schloemann

                                                               Town Clerk

